UPPER MOUNT BETHEL TOWNSHIP ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL MONTHLY MEETING REPORT

Agenda

December 4, 2018

Members: Lori Poliskiewicz, Chair; Larry Ott, Vice Chair; Jeff Horn, Kyle Dutt, Supervisor Liaison, Anthony DeFranco, Rick Fisher, Dave Stonehouse, Charlie Cole, Judy Henkel

1. Administrative Reports

Agenda Approval: Motion by Jeff; second by Larry

Meeting Report for September 2018: Announcements/Correspondence:

- * Appalachian Trail questionnaire was distributed online and at the trail
- * Act 537 update

Board of Supervisors Update:

- * Eastern Industries update
- * Trail systems at Eastern Industries and Potomac Street
- 2. Public Comment (residents share comments, concerns, and ideas)
 - * Charlie Cole commented on the safety of Bio-solids
 - * Charlie Cole last 537 update is outdated (2002)
 - * Charlie Cole sewer line along 611 will cost taxpayers money and NOT reduce taxes as stated by some supervisors
- 3. Plans Under Review (BOS/Planning Commission/Zoning Hearing Board)
- 4. EAC Strategic Planning
- 5. Previously Discussed Issues (Old Business)

Recycling event scheduled for October 13th, 9:00-12:00

- * Many thanks to Rick, Charlie and Judy for helping out
- * Truck was ¾ full

Lake Minsi Update: \$200,000 Grant received

Board approved Dave Stonehouse as new EAC member: Welcome!

Review of BASD letter: Dave will revise letter to BASD concerning soil and bonfires

Update on Spotted Lantern Fly: Charlie Cole

Committee approved to re-new PASA membership at \$150.00

6. New Business

EAC budget for 2019 is \$2000.00

7. Other Meetings

Martins Jacoby Watershed Association 2nd Thursday of the month as needed Friends of Lake Minsi 1st Thursday of the month

Next meeting on January 8th because the first Tuesday of the month is New Year's day